o
'::m Memorandum

of Transportation

Federal Highway
Administration

Subject: INFORMATION: Lead Agency for Pooled Date:
Fund Study TPF-5(319) Transportation
Management Center

i —
From In Reply Refer To:
Associale Administrator for Operations HOTM-1

To: David N. Pamplin
TPF Program Manager (HRTM-2)

APR 17 2015

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) is closing the Transportation Management
Center Pooled Fund Study (TMC PFS) project SPR-2(207) and TPF-5(052). Effective
immediately, participating States should no longer obligate funds to these two projects.

A new project entitled Transportation Management Center, TPF-5(319), has been
established to replace TPF-5(052) and SPR -2(207). The Office of Transportation
Management accepts the role of lead agency and agrees to receive, obligate, expend,

and manage contributions from participating States. Participating States are asked to work
with their FHWA Division Offices to transfer funds that they committed for the current
fiscal year to the new project number. They should submit their funding transfer request
form FHWA-1576 along a copy of this memo, to their respective FHWA Division Office
for concurrence. The form is available on the homepage of the TPF Web site
(www.pooledfund.org). Additionally, participating States should ask that funds be
directed to the FHWA office code: HOTM-1, BPAC 070.

Below is information from the study record that may be of use to you:

Study Number: TPF-5(319)

Project: Transportation Management Center

Lead Agency Contact: Jimmy Chu, Phone: 202-366-3379, Fax: 202-366-3225
E-mail: jimmy.chu@dot.gov

FHWA Technical Liaison: Jimmy Chu, Phone: 202-366-3379, Fax: 202-366-3225
E-mail: jimmy.chu@dot.gov

Approved for 100 percent SP&R funds: Yes

Please contact Mr. Jimmy Chu at 202-366-3379 if you have any questions.

cc:

Pidge Chapman (HOP-1)
Brian Cronin (HOTM-1)
Partner agencies
Division Offices



